
 
 

Dear Parents 

 

Sports Report from Mrs Anderson 

As it finally stopped raining, we were able to take a squad of 24 pupils from KS2 to take part in a cross-

country event run by Ayscoughfee Hall Prep school. We competed in 4 events against 5 other private 

schools. We performed well in all the races, competing against a very strong field with two pupils receiving 

medals for their individual places. In the overall team events, in which the top 4 runners scores are added 

together to create a team score, we did exceptionally well coming 2nd in the Year 3/4 boys, 3rd in the Year 

3/4 girls, 3rd for the Year 5/6 girls and 4th by just 1 point in the Year 5/6 boys’ team. 
 

These results show that we had a strong squad who were able to compete competitively against a very 

experienced opposition. A huge thank you to all the parents who came along to help with the event. KS2 

(Years 3-6) cross country club is on Monday mornings at 8.15am every week that school led clubs are on, 

please come along and have a go, no need to sign up just turn up. 
 

Today, we have had a cricket inspiration day for children in Years 2 and year 3. Next week Year 1 and 

Year 4 children will have sessions. We have great links with Lincolnshire cricket and our local clubs who 

run the All Stars and Dynamo Cricket programmes. We will send out details of these to all parents shortly. 
 

School Information 
 

Our Stars 

A huge ‘congratulations’ to our special stars this week.  To achieve this award children have tried very 

hard to excel in an area of their learning or behaviour.  Our stars this week are: 
 

Reception Finlay  Adrian  Imogen 

Year 1 Finley  All 3 classes for their amazing showcase assemblies this week 

Year 2 Micaela Joshua Olivia 

Year 3 Sebastian Freddie Shayden 

Year 4 Millie  Alex  Ellie 

Year 5 Rowan  Lucy  Freddie 

Year 6 All Year 6 children are stars for being amazing in their final assessment before SATs 
 

We are delighted to present a School Crossing Award to Maddison.  
 

Attendance 

Congratulations to the following classes who were winners for the week commencing 4th March.   
 

Gold Trophy Mrs Walker’s Class (97.67%) 

Silver Trophy  Mrs Brooke’s Class (96.77%) 
 

Attendance Ted Miss Roberts’ Class (100%) 

 Mrs Bull’s Class (98.67%) 
 
 

24 
15.3.24 



Reminder - Year 5 - 11+ Meeting  

As previously advertised, on Wednesday 20th March at 3:30pm there is a meeting taking place at Bourne 

Westfield for Year 5 parents.  Mr Anderson, the Headteacher at Bourne Grammar School, will be visiting 

to speak to parents about the 11+ and registration process for this. 
 

Clubs 

A courtesy reminder that next week is the final week for school run clubs.  There are no school run clubs 

in the week commencing 25th March – this includes cross country. 

 

Comic Relief 

Thank you to everyone who has donated to Comic Relief today.  We are delighted that £489 has been 

raised at going to press for this very worthwhile charity. 
 

School Lunches – Please note important order dates! 

A reminder that our next theme day lunch will be our Easter lunch on Thursday 28th March.  The children 

will be able to have gammon, chips & peas/baked beans followed by chocolate cornflake cake for dessert.  

The vegetarian option will be veggie nuggets, chips & peas/baked beans.  The deadline for ordering this 

lunch is Tuesday 19th March. 

 

All of the weekly menus for next term are now available on the meals website, so you can order well in 

advance.  A copy of the menu and upcoming theme days has been sent out by Parentmail and added to the 

school website.  IMPORTANT - Tuesday 26th March is the deadline for ordering meals for the first week 

back after Easter.  This includes our first theme day lunch which will be on Tuesday 23rd April for St. 

George’s Day.  The children will be able to have sausage, Yorkshire pudding, mashed potatoes & 

peas/carrots followed by apple crumble & ice cream for dessert.  Veggie sausage, Yorkshire pudding, 

mashed potatoes & peas/carrots will be the vegetarian option.  The other regular options will be available 

on the day.  The kitchen are not able to accommodate for any unordered meals. 
 

Malicious Communication – Message from Lincolnshire Stay Safe Partnership 

Malicious Communications has been an ongoing problem in Lincolnshire for the last few years now. Online 

behaviour is something staff working for the partnership talk regularly to children and young people about 

across the county within their online safety sessions. They want to also make sure parents are aware of 

the laws and the potential consequences that online behaviour can have in the real world, for children’s 

futures. A document is attached which outlines the different laws regarding online behaviour, this is to 

accompany our video aimed at parents Stay Safe Talks - Malicious Communications (youtube.com)  

Malicious Communications. Please see the Parentmail sent earlier this week for more information. 

 

ADHD Workshop 

Thank you for all the parents who attended the ADHD workshop yesterday. We were delighted to see how 

well attended it was.  We were delighted to welcome Sharon O'Dell from Lincolnshire ADHD Parents who 

provided some very helpful information and support to those attending. 

 

Reminder - Scholastic Book Fair 

Thank you to everyone who has supported our Scholastic Book Fair – we are delighted to announce that 

your support has helped raise £292 for our school. 

 

Reminder - Class Photographs (Reception to Year 6) 

The school photographer will be visiting on Monday 25th March to take class photographs.  If your child 

was absent for the individual photographs in the Autumn term, please let Mrs Clark know at the school 

office and she will arrange for their individual photograph to be taken next week.   

 
 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Akl9CgpP9t8


Oracy Challenge  

Can you all talk at home about 3 things from this week. The bravest thing you've done, the funniest thing 

that you have heard or seen and the thing that made you feel important. 
 

Friends of Westfield – Follow us on Facebook - https://www.facebook.com/FriendsWestfieldBourne  

Mother’s Day Sale - We hope you all enjoyed a lovely restful day on Sunday. Now you have all received 

your gifts we wanted to share our thanks. In total, we sold 610 gifts which is a little up on last year, we 

hope you all loved yours. We’d welcome any feedback on the gift choices of which there were five; you can 

see photos on our Facebook page. We’d like to say a huge thank you to all the FOW committee members 

involved in the organising, shopping and running of the sale. We introduced some new ideas this time with 

scented tealights sourced from Kelly’s Smelly’s and some gorgeous plants sourced locally, we also changed 

the presentation of the gifts in the pretty tubs/baskets. 
 

We also want to send a great big ‘hug’ to Sophie and her mum Claire, who have a daughter/granddaughter 

in Year 1. Between them, they made over 500 pretty crochet hearts for our cute Pocket Hugs – if you 

were lucky enough to receive one, we hope you love it. We are always looking for new gift ideas for both 

Mother’s & Father’s Day so if you run a local business or have a crafty talent please do get in touch with 

us, we’d love to hear from you. 

  

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY – OUR UPCOMING EVENTS: 

·       Friday 26th April – Family Quiz Night 

·       Friday 17th May – Film Night (just for the children) 

·       Wed 12th June – Father’s Day (Someone Special) Sale 

·       Fri 21st June – Summer Fair 

  

Committee Meeting – we are meeting next week to discuss all our upcoming events. If anyone has any 

ideas, expertise to offer or would like to volunteer their time / skill on a particular event or project we'd 

love to hear from you - drop us an email - friendsofwestfieldbourne@gmail.com 

  

Recent shopping… We were delighted to support the reading team with their request for funds (£295) 

for World Book Day related items, these included some themed books (Little People, Big Dreams) and an 

author visit by James Campbell. 
 

Bourne Westfield School Lottery 

Congratulations to last week’s winner of the school lottery. The winnings increase as more people join - if 

you want to join for just £1 per ticket per week and have a chance of winning the weekly draw, then please 

go to www.yourschoollottery.co.uk, search for Bourne Westfield and follow the on screen instructions.   
 

Atkinson’s Announcements 
I would like to personally thank all the Friends, volunteers and all who contributed to the Mother’s Day 

sales.  The work that had gone into the sale was immense and the children were so excited to be able to 

choose such special gifts. 
 

Dangerous Parking 

We continue to receive reports about parking in inappropriate places in the vicinity of the school.  Can I 

please ask that you do not park on the yellow zig-zag lines and also on the corner of junctions.  Parking in 

these places makes it extremely difficult for children to cross the road safely – thank you. 

 

Miss K Atkinson 

Headteacher 
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EDAN Lincs Domestic Abuse Service   01522 510041  https://edanlincs.org.uk/ 

Providing support and assistance to men, women and children suffering, or fleeing from domestic abuse in 

Lincolnshire 

  

Healthy Minds Lincolnshire      https://www.lpft.nhs.uk/young-people/lincolnshire/young-people/i-need-

more-help/healthy-minds-lincolnshire# 

Providing support and treatment for children, young people and their families, who are experiencing 

emotional wellbeing difficulties. 
 

Place2be  https://www.place2be.org.uk/ 

Place2Be is a children’s mental health charity working with pupils, families and staff in UK schools.  

 

MIND     https://www.mind.org.uk/    0300 123 3393 

Providing support for people living with a mental health problem or supporting someone with a mental 

health problem. 
 

Family lives    https://www.familylives.org.uk/    0808 800 2222        

Providing early intervention and crisis support to families. 
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